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	ST.CHARLES’ 

  PRIMARY     

School email:  stcharlesenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
School website: www.st-charles.renfrewshire.sch.uk

September 2019


Dear Parents,
As we begin our new school session there are two pupil health & safety concerns I must bring to your attention & seek your help in resolving; car parking & playground congestion.

Last session the school worked with Renfrewshire Council & Police Scotland in an effort to introduce some positive changes with limited success. I would ask again that you make sure your car is parked responsibly when you visit the school as irresponsible parking is putting lives at risk. Please also consider parking further away from the school and walking the last few minutes of your journey, if you are able to do so. The pupils have recently put up banners asking people not to park irresponsibly. 
It is only with YOUR help we can make the streets around our school safer for our children.
Congestion in the playground is always problematic at the end of the day. With over 400 children being dismissed from school & almost as many parents congregating in such a small area there can be concerns regarding pupil safety.
Last session to help alleviate the pressure P2 pupils were dismissed at the same time as P1 children (2.55pm) with P3-P7 children, as usual, at 3pm. This has helped enormously with congestion. I would respectfully ask that when you have collected your child you leave the playground area to allow the crowd to disperse quickly. 

As has been custom & practice for many years parents should not cross the yellow line to collect children & should only enter the building via the main entrance. These security measures are in place to keep all children safe.
I would also ask parents of senior pupils to consider agreeing with your child a safe pick-up point, not too far away from the school to help alleviate congestion & encourage greater independence.
Parents with infants/toddlers are asked not to allow their children to cross the yellow line & enter the area where classes are being dismissed. This is for the safety of all concerned.
No parent collecting children should enter the school playground before 2.45pm. I would ask that you share this important information with extended family members if they are involved in your child-care arrangements.
PUPIL PROGRESS REPORTING

To provide opportunities for parents to receive information regarding their child’s educational progress the following arrangements have been put in place for this school session.

	Parent/Teacher interviews 1


	Weds 13th November 2019 (5pm – 8.00pm)

	
	Thurs 14th November 2019 (3.15pm – 7.00pm)

	Parent/Teacher interviews  2
	Weds 25th March 2020 (5pm – 8.00pm)

	
	Thurs 26th March 2020 (3.15pm – 7.00pm)

	End of year reports issued
	June 2020


As well as these formal arrangements, there will of course be informal opportunities for you to visit the school & see how your child is progressing. Please do not hesitate to contact the school to arrange a meeting with your child’s class teacher or a member of the senior management team should you wish to discuss any aspect of your child’s education or wellbeing. Mrs Pauline Kelly (Acting Depute) has pastoral responsibility for nursery and children P1-P2, Mrs Angela Dolan (Acting Depute) has responsibility for children P3-P5, Mrs Yvonne Kinsella (Depute) has responsibility for children P6 – P7. I am also available by arrangement and home visits can be undertaken if this is more suitable to you.

Ashleigh Lavelle continues to be our Home Link worker this session, working directly with children & parents/carers. Sadly Cat Blackmore our ISA (Inclusion Support Assistant) is moving on and will no longer be part of our staff. She has been a great support in the school for pupils and parents and will be missed! Ashleigh Lavelle can be contacted via the school office to arrange appointments or telephone contacts as she also works in a number of other schools which means she is not with us in St Charles’ every day. 
HOUSE SYSTEM

Many of you will already know our school is divided in to five house groups. Our P1 pupils will get their House soon. HOUSE POINTS are awarded by staff to pupils for any action worth recognition in an effort to encourage such behaviours e.g kindness, sharing, good manners, hard work to name but a few. House points are tallied weekly by House Captains and a winning house is announced at assembly every Monday. Children in the winning house are then rewarded with an extra 10 minutes of outdoor recreational time.

Each term the house that has the highest number of winning weeks is rewarded with an activity afternoon and treat organised by Mrs Ferguson. At the end of each year the overall winning house is rewarded with a fun day. 
Throughout the year, children are asked to wear their house colours to house events. Please see list below. Children need not wear complete outfits. A pair of socks, a hair ribbon or any other small item will suffice. All new children will bring home a note next week informing parents of their allocated house group.
House Name (HOUSE COLOUR)
St Margaret (YELLOW)

St Ninian (RED)

St Andrew (PURPLE)

St Mirin (BLUE)

St Columba (GREEN)

Special congratulations to the children who stood for house office and were successfully elected.
VICE CAPTAINS – Caila McElwaine, Adam Pervais, Anna Pavlaki-Asemota, Brooke Kinsella and Sarah Kyle
SCHOOL TRIPS
We have a number of trips planned and would appreciate parent helpers for trips. If we do not get parent helpers we will have to cancel trips, so please help if you can. Thank you.
MEET THE TEACHER
Our Meet the Teacher afternoon on Wednesday 4th September was a great success! Thank you to all the parents who came to visit classes. All information regarding school events will be in monthly bulletins like this one. The bulletin can be accessed through the school App, the school office can give information about this. Monthly bulletins can be emailed to you, if you give email information to the office. Information is also passed on through Facebook, Twitter, school website and SEESAW.
___________________________________________________________________________________________________

Some dates for your diary
I have issued advance notice of as many future events as possible to help you plan. Please note that these dates may be subject to change. 
	Date
	Event
	Target Group

	Thurs 5th September
	Room 15 Class Mass @ 2pm
	P7 (Room 15)  parents welcome

	Fri  6th September 
	First Friday Mass at St Charles’ Church

Golden Ticket Tea-Party 
	P5 pupils

Invited pupils P1-P7

	Mon 9th September
	Sacramental meeting in St Charles’ Church
	P4 parents 7pm

P7 parents 8pm 

	Tues 10th September
	Vocations Mass in Cathedral at 7pm
	All welcome

	Weds 11th September
	Parent Council Meeting at 6.30pm
	All welcome

	Thurs 12th September
	R14 class mass
	R14 parents

	Mon 16th September
	P7 attending 10am Mass at Cathedral
	P7 pupils 

	Weds 18th September
	Early Level Curriculum Information Evening 6.30-8pm
	Nursery & P1 parents

	Wed 25th  September
	P6 swimming lessons
	P6 pupils

	Thurs 26th September
	Class Mass (Rooms 12 & 13) & Launch of Pope Francis Award @ 2pm
	R12 and R13 parents

	Fri 27th   September
	HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED
	All pupils

	Mon 30th September
	HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED
	All pupils

	Tues 2nd Oct
	P6 swimming lessons
	P6 pupils

	Friday 4th Oct
	First Friday Mass St Charles’ Church at 10am

Golden Ticket Tea Party
	P5 pupils

Invited pupils P1-7

	Mon 7th Oct
	EAL Parental event. Details to follow from Hazel Douglas
	Pupils and parents

	Wed 9th Oct
	PC AGM at 6.30pm
	All parents welcome

	Fri  11th Oct
	IS Day. PUPILS DO NOT ATTEND SCHOOL
	All pupils

	Mon 14th – Fri 18th  Oct
	OCTOBER WEEK HOLIDAY. SCHOOL CLOSED
	All pupils

	Mon 21st Oct
	School reopens for all pupils
	All pupils

	Thurs 24th Oct
	R10 class mass at 2pm
	R10 parents

	Fri 25th Oct
	House Meeting. Pupils should wear house colours
	All pupils 

	Monday 28th Oct
	Flu vaccinations in school
	All pupils

	Tues 29th Oct 
	R9 class mass
	R9 parents

	Fri 1st Nov
	Mass in church at 10am
	All pupils


Please note HOLIDAY DATES.

Yours sincerely,

Judith Kirk
HEADTEACHER (Acting)
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